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3:00-5:00 PM

1039 Derby Hall

ATTENDEES: Hobgood, Haddad, Nathanson, McGraw, Weinberg, DeYoung, Severtis, Liddle, McClish
AGENDA:

1. Majors Assessment Discussion

· Assessment typically occurs at 3 levels:

· Learning outcome assessment for courses- how do we know you know X, Y & Z

· Instruction- is teaching allocation adequate?
· Student support- so students can learn well

· Anthropology
· Assessment of the program: some changes were made within the dept and some steps were taken beyond that. We have seen uneven coverage of introductory classes (learning outcomes on this campus and on regional campuses were low; this idea was driven by folks that believe most Physical Anthropology grad students cannot teach Cultural Anthropology).  In response, we developed a course that all GTAs will take before they teach any intro classes.  This idea is meeting with some resistance because GTAs don’t want to take the course and some faculty members think it raises unnecessary red flags and takes time away from GTA in-class training and research.  This idea also arose from the GTA seminar which was poorly attended.  Because of teaching coverage issues, Anthropology decided to make this course for a grade and a requirement for those to teach outside of their curriculum.  
· The Department also embedded a question in a course taken by all majors, and another in the Human Evolution course focusing on the scientific aspects of Anthropology- these are ongoing data collection efforts.  The 2nd of these embedded test course additions started in the fall and we will have some results soon.  There is a solid data set now to measure change.  The Department is also looking for a full-time advisor which will not happen in the coming year.  They are having a designated Intern Coordinator, as this program is not getting the attention it deserves.
· From Poli Sci: There is a Political Science GTA-intro-to-teaching course that was changed dramatically last year; it is not required but it is encouraged.  They do require everyone to have done something to make them competent to teach (FTAD summer workshops or this class).  They get credit for taking the class but it is not significant to their programs (i.e., does not take them closer to meeting requirements). This course has become popular.
· Communication & Journalism

· Journalism- more problematic.  They found student satisfaction has been lower than where it is expected to be and moderate satisfaction across the board.  It might be a general dissatisfaction that the survey is picking up.  There has been a lot of discussion over the year to make things better.  A legitimate issue: students want more experience with multimedia learning of technology and applications. One multimedia journalism course is planned to be offered next year.  Also, they will revise the curriculum to emphasize the multimedia experience.  Existing courses will be reshaped to highlight the experience of multimedia, and the Department will hire more lecturers in that area, creating new courses focused on that content.  
· In the assessment report, the basis for recognition that students are dissatisfied is response to the exit survey & informal chatter among students about their experience. 
· Direct measures: internship supervisors- intern experiences have been positive, with high levels of satisfaction.  The curriculum itself seems to be the issue.  

· Going to focus the satisfaction of students in Journalism vis-à-vis curriculum, making them more viable on the job market

· Communication- students seem generally satisfied with the communication major.  Thoughts were circulated about making their research methods course a prereq for the upper level courses (which faculty would like to do), but that seems unfeasible as so many upper-level courses are in the Comm minors that would require the methods courses (thus limiting enrollment until students take methods).  They will think about changing that when they can.  From a faculty perspective, they would like to see students more prepared for the upper level courses.  

· How to get students to see they have learned methods—students are doing about standard in the methods courses, but once they reach upper level courses the faculty have to re-teach the basics.  Is there some assessment in the upper level courses?  

· Anthro: Anthro found uneven instruction by seeing outcomes of the embedded questions and teaching evaluation responses.  Perhaps Comm can see where 1 instructor is consistently not doing as well with methods courses, or something else measurable.  Embedded testing seems like quite a good idea here.

· Another issue- students put off taking methods until they near graduation, taking upper level courses without it.  They would like to get them in that class earlier.  Should there be embedded testing in there?

· Economics

· The Department thought they were doing a reasonable job of assessment and focused their areas of improvement last year.  Obvious areas in need: internships and research.  
· Secondarily, are there ways to improve instruction?  The Department has faculty reviewing all lecturers; all faculty and lecturers review graduate students.  This is done to build a database of who is doing well and giving constructive, incentive-based feedback.  That seems to be doing well.  Surveys were given to faculty and lecturers: all grad students are well above average.  We are not sure about the validity of this data.  They are fine tuning the process, but that system is now in place.  There is a new chair this year and the Department revamped how teachers are assigned to courses.  There have been pulling lecturers and grad students out of higher level courses, but there is only so much that can be done.   
· As mentioned earlier, in terms of more troubling stats: research and internships.  Research is on a nice increase from very low levels and went from having 3 students to 6 students in a research class and this is taking off.  They have doubled honors theses as well.  There was some publicity and word of mouth helped.  However, personnel shifts have not allowed the internship areas to improve.  The previous plan may have been somewhat flawed, or perhaps with personnel never got implemented.  The personnel were not around for most of the year, so staffing was done on an interim basis.  Someone is now coming in to begin as Intern Coordinator (along with other duties), hopefully on a permanent basis.
· The process of increasing the number of recitation sections in the large lectures: there were 2 50-student recitation sections, this will now be 3 30-student recitation sections; thus, the students will be in smaller sections.  

· There is an internship course; pleased with the experience, they just wanted to increase the number of students doing them.  Student qualifications to do these internships have varied.  There are unfilled internships and students who want to fill them, but they are not finding each other due in part because of student aptitude.
· More focus recently has been on assessing the GECs rather than the major as a whole.  
· Students seem satisfied with advising; there was a concern to develop more advanced courses for motivated students- 1 course was developed, 1-2 more courses are likely to be done though budgetary reasons have prevented them from being proposed.  Perhaps in the next year these can be developed, having the best students benefit from these courses.

· Political Science
· The general effort over the past year was specification of learning outcomes for majors.  Dept has worked on individual assessment plans on their GEC courses.  For the major, the Department re-specified its 4 learning outcomes.  The Undergrad Studies Cmte came up with a regular Spring undergraduate survey of all majors in the 500-level courses.  These are not course evaluations but experiences of the students, to see if they are achieving learning outcomes specified in the major, and to determine where the students are heading post-graduation.  This was developed last quarter and now it will be implemented.  

· A new curriculum was developed for the past year, for students beginning this Fall. 
· The ASC Exit Survey had a poor response rate at first but now there is a solid 50-60% response rate by college.  These surveys developed by Poli Sci get the “majors”.  These will be direct measures, making them the major assessment instrument, reportable each Spring, and written each summer for the Annual Report.  [They are only direct if they ask the right questions]
· The technology aspect has not yet been resolved; electronic response rate concerns; perhaps in-class format ideal
· Most likely, SEIs will be all-electronic starting in the Fall Quarter.  Statistics of electronic vs paper SEI responses average out to drop .1 or .2 at first, but otherwise they are fairly consistent.  Initially there is a drop-off but it changes the culture and over time (3-5 yrs) published scholarly studies show the response rate comes back up to where it was before
· The concern is whether it is direct or indirect- the survey questions asked by Poli Sci seem direct; Exit Survey questions can be changed by Major (departments can add questions to their majors)
· Poli Sci will send the questions they have right now to be put in ASC Exit Survey

· In the 500-level GEC courses, learning outcome questions are developed directly for the course evaluation
· Revisiting the Assessment Plans developed years ago.  Certainly by the end of this year, new Asmt Plans should be in place- specific identification of what the goals for the major are.  Alexis Collier (who does university asmt) wants to see you step back, and see what is your goal for 5 years from now.  How do you want your major to look like?  Goals of the Dept?  Each year, what do you plan to do to get you there?  Identify a large 5-year out goal, then goals year-by-year to get you there, and objectives to get you there in each individual year.  
· Create some outline especially for North Central Accreditation.  While they may not have the ability to pull accreditation from SBS departments, this is what they are looking for.  The other audience here is State Legislature: are students learning?  If those folks question learning outcomes and who is learning, then the fear is that numbers must be provided.  
· Perhaps they could examine students who had a chance to go to various schools (CSCC vs OSU) and have that as a benchmark; or follow progress for students who transfer in at 2 years versus be here for 2 years.  Transfer articulation agreements are in place sending the message that OSU classes are not different than CSCC classes.  
· OSU is trying to create a template for CSCC students to take a certain curriculum and be better prepared for transferring in.
· CLA assessment technique- a test given to entering freshmen and then seniors. Trying to show value added for the education the school provides.  Harvard reportedly did this but did not report the results.  This could be a way to get at the issue of proving the value without the person hours involved in doing smaller assessment efforts as proscribed above.  It is worth thinking about.  [NOTE ADDED AFTER THE MEETING: Some issues have sprung up with the CLA.  Student score correlations on the SAT and CLA are .90.  That is, students who score high on SAT score high on CLA.  While the tests require different preparation, this could show measurement of the same principles.  This is as of yet untested]
· Central administration can do a far better job of collecting data and estimate the difference in earnings of students across schools.  
· However this is an opportunity to learn about your department.  And learn why your program is not developing and advancing in the discipline.  Are we giving the students the preparation they need to get there?  And where do they go?  Where do you want them to go?  
· People who pass the bar exam is a means of comparing law schools.  Graduates of OSU law school pass the bar exam the first time at a high percentage.  This fits with preconceptions of school quality.  This is the type of information that can be used to answer state legislatures.  Ranking of Departments indicates quality of faculty hires and seems to be sufficient evidence.  Where do the students learn though?  Is this a school of education question?  Undergraduate students get grades.  Course grades do not give direction to the department as to how the department is doing.
· Placement is not tracked by Political Science—it is a strong barometer.  Where are the grads going?  It is hard to know by the Spring survey

· The real survey you want is 5 years out—it is hard to find them 5 years out.  Email, contact later, etc., was put in by Geography to track alumni. Also the Alumni Association might have strong data.
· LSAC data on all OSU students must still be arriving- Gloria Eyerly has that data but it cannot be released except in general terms.  It could be used to determine law school placement which could be a good measure of major assessment
· The better the metric the more convincing this could be for assessment.  

· College-level data (SBS vs HUM), for example, would also be better.
